Cook Islands
Cook Islands’ planning document
 had a theme on financial resources and mechanisms for biodiversity. It noted that there should be a financial mechanism to ensure equitable funding to facilitate the required programmes, especially those not having a high public profile.  The Trust Fund would consist of a board representing the different communities, traditional leaders and the main Government bodies involved with biodiversity.  Government should provide the core funding for the Trust Fund, supported where possible by overseas donors. The Trust would table annual reports with audited accounts to Parliament, and make these reports available for wider distribution. The secretariat for the Trust could be provided by the Environment Service, although the Trust would have the power to change this arrangement if it wished. 
Strategic goal: secure long-term financial sustainability for all biodiversity related activities and programmes

Action: establish a Biodiversity Trust Fund to support the wide range of activities required to conserve Cook Islands biodiversity in an integrated and equitable manner.
Cook Islands’ national report
 indicated no progress. The EPF which could have been used for this purpose, with some legislative and administrative change has been discontinued.
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